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Those who attended the Melbourne Conference in 1989 may remember me showing a slide of a magnificent Aechmea which had been called 'Purple Globe' when I inported it from Harvey Kendall in Los Angeles in 1982 . Harvey didn't know where it had been collected but said it had a beautiful purple globe flower head.

To digress, I did bring back some really exotic Aechmeas at the same time but many were exotic in name only. When they flowered they were easily identified as being in the Ortgiesia group such as A. comata. But there were one or two exciting plants. This A. 'Purple Globe' flowered in 1988 and I sent pieces to Harry Luther. His reply was "I am quite sure that your Aechmea affinity melinonii is undescribed but hesitate to publish it as I don't know anything about its origin, most likely Brazil. It differs fran A.melinonii in certain flower dimensions & more conspicuously in habit; true A.melinonii is erect and tubular with a pale pink or flesh coloured inflorescence. Perhaps Leme will re-find this in the wild".

Imagine my surprise when Harry wrote to me in December' 93 to tell me he had the correct name which was A. macrochlamys (this means large cloak or mantle). As expected the answer did come from Elton Leme who must have found more specimens in the wild in Espirito Santo, Brazil. Smith's original description was based on one collection by Foster in 1939 and it appears there are variations within the species. For example there are sometimes spinulate primary bracts, and narrower floral bracts which barely exceed the ovary. In addition the botan​ical drawing on page 1802 in Smith & Downs, Bromelioideae is not particularly accurate.

So Harry is happy that my specimen is A. macrochlamys, although he did say that a "more normal " specimen was available in the trade. There is nothing better than a Happy Harry so I'll have to be satis​fied with a non-normal (? abnormal ) specimen.

Yes, the name is in the trade. In 1987 you could have bought one from Bello and Menescal, Rio de Janeiro, for US$75.00 plus postage. In 1992 you could have bought one fram Dennis Cathcart for US$20.00, but these were quickly sold out. I quote from his Cargo Report, “Highly desirable, this large grower of Southern Brazil has a spectacular inflorescence of lilac bracts & short branches clustered into a dense head. The leaves are deep green  with characteristic black spines”.

Those in Australia who are growing offsets from my plant are Olive Trevor, Peter Franklin and Marj McNamara (there may be others) and I would ask them to add SEL 64196 to their label. This will link their plant with the herbarium specimen in Selby Gardens, adding value to its authenticity.

For those of you who want to see what this plant is like in full flower , you'll have to wait for Leme's new book which I understand is soon to be published.

